Item No 7(b)

COUNCIL MEETING, 24th April 2013                  
STANDARDS COMMITTEE, 27th March 2013
22 CODE OF CONDUCT FOR MEMBERS – APPOINTMENT OF AN INDEPENDENT PERSON
The Head of Democratic and Partnership Services submitted a written report seeking approval to the appointment of an Independent Person under the new standards regime for local government. .  The Committee had previously given consideration to the provisions of the Localism Act 2011 in relation to a new Code of Conduct for Members.  There continued to be a statutory requirement for the Council to adopt a Code of Conduct for Members and arrangements for the investigation of alleged breaches of the Code.  There was also a requirement for the Council to appoint at least one ‘Independent Person’.   The Localism act 2011 (Commencement No 6 and Transitional, Savings and Transitory Provisions) Order 2012 and (Amendment) Order 2012 now allowed persons who had been members or co-opted members of a Council’s Standards Committee in the previous five years to be appointed as the Council’s ‘Independent Person’ if the appointment was made before 1st July 2013.  However, where the appointment was made after 24th July 2012 the period of appointment for such persons can only be until 30th June 2013. 

Two Independent Persons had been appointed by the Council on 27th September 2012 under the provisions of the Section 28 of the Localism Act 2011 to assist the Council in promoting and maintaining high standards of conduct for elected members and co-opted members as follows:

Kathy Beevers – for a term of office expiring at the end of July 2015

Paul Beevers – for a term of office expiring at the end of June 2013.
As Paul Beevers had previously served as an Independent Member of the former statutory Standards Committee his initial period of office had been limited to the end of June 2013 by the Regulations.
Members were asked to give consideration to the continued appointment of Paul Beevers as an Independent Person for a further three year term of office expiring at the end of July 2016.  The alternative to appointing Paul Beevers for a further term of office would be to advertise a vacancy, interview applicants and recommend a new appointment to the Council.  As the new arrangements had only been introduced it would seem appropriate to continue with the existing Independent Persons at this time in order that they could develop expertise in that role.  Paul Beevers had confirmed that he would be happy to continue in his role as an Independent Person if that was the Council’s wish.

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that Paul Beevers be appointed as an Independent Person for a term of office expiring at the end of July 2016.

